## Taylor, Lee

From:

Redacted

Sent:

02 February 2024 11:40

To:

Jeremy Prichard

Subject:

Re: Tasmania Police seeking feedback on the draft Community Protection (Offender

Reporting) Amendment Bill.

Dear Jeremy,

Thank you for your email regarding an extension to make a submission on the Community Protection (Offender Reporting) Bill 2023.

Your request for an extension is under consideration and we will advise the outcome as soon as we are able.



## **Legislation Development and Review Services Strategy and Support**

Department of Police, Fire and Emergency Management



From: Jeremy Prichard

Redacted

Sent: 25 January 2024 14:28

To: Submissions.Strategy.Support

Redacted

Cc: Law Reform

Redacted

Subject: FW: Tasmania Police seeking feedback on the draft Community Protection (Offender Reporting)

Amendment Bill.

You don't often get email from jeremy.prichard@utas.edu.au. Learn why this is important

Dear Mr Blackwood APM

Thank you for your email below concerning the Community Protection (Offender Reporting) Amendment Bill. I am writing to seek your permission to provide a submission after 16 February 2024. I would be very grateful if we could have an extended due date into the week beginning 19 February.

Yours sincerely Jeremy

Professor Jeremy Prichard
Director, Tasmania Law Reform Institute
College of Arts. Law and Education
Redacted

ORCid 0000-0002-8481-7100



From: Submissions.Strategy.Support

Redacted

Sent: Friday, January 12, 2024 1:47 PM

Redacted To: Law Reform

Subject: Tasmania Police seeking feedback on the draft Community Protection (Offender Reporting) Amendment

Bill.

The Director

Tasmania Law Reform Institute

Dear Professor Jeremy Prichard,

Tasmania Police is currently seeking feedback on the draft Community Protection (Offender Reporting) Amendment Bill. The consultation period ends on 16 February 2024.

The Bill is intended to amend the Community Protection (offender Reporting) Act 2005 (the Act).

The Act was established to require convicted sex offenders to keep police informed of their whereabouts and provide personal details for a period of time to deter re-offending and help police investigate sexual crimes.

The aim of the amendments are to ensure that appropriate and adequate information is recorded by police and able to be disclosed for the purpose of monitoring offenders and protecting children and the community from the harms of sexual offending.

The Tasmania Law Reform Institute has been identified as an important stakeholder in the area of legislative reform. As such, I seek your assistance and encourage you to review and provide feedback on the Bill.

The Bill together with further information and instructions on how to make a submission are available on the Tasmania Police Website.

Thank you for your consideration and assistance with this important piece of work, which will further strengthen the safety and wellbeing of children across Tasmania.

Yours sincerely,

## **Robert Blackwood APM**

Assistant Commissioner



Department of Police, Fire and Emergency Management

Accountability

Integrity

Respect

arrangements to be made for the destruction of the transmission, or its return at our cost. No hability is accepted for any unauthorised use of the information contained in this transmission.

This email is confidential, and is for the intended recipient only. Access, disclosure, copying, distribution, or reliance on any of it by anyone outside the intended recipient organisation is prohibited and may be a criminal offence. Please delete if obtained in error and email confirmation to the sender. The views expressed in this email are not necessarily the views of the University of Tasmania, unless clearly intended otherwise.

## CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE AND DISCLAIMER

The information in this transmission may be confidential and/or protected by legal professional privilege, and is intended only for the person or persons to whom it is addressed. If you are not such a person, you are warned that any disclosure, copying or dissemination of the information is unauthorised. If you have received the transmission in error, please immediately contact this office by telephone, fax or email to inform us of the error and to enable arrangements to be made for the destruction of the transmission, or its return at our cost. No liability is accepted for any unauthorised use of the information contained in this transmission.